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RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Approve an Agency Reimbursement Agreement, between the City of La Quinta and 
the Coachella Valley Association of Governments, for the design and construction 
of a new bridge over the Whitewater River on Dune Palms Road, and authorize the 
City Manager to execute the agreement. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 

 This project entails replacing the existing three-lane low water crossing at 
Dune Palms Road with a new bridge over the Coachella Valley Storm Water 
River (Attachment 1). 
 

 The City was successful in obtaining federal Highway Bridge Program (HBP) 
funding for 88.53 percent of the design, right-of-way acquisition, and 
construction costs for the new Dune Palms Road Bridge.  

 
 Approval of the Agency Reimbursement Agreement (“Agreement”) with the 

Coachella Valley Association of Governments (CVAG) will allow the City to 
be reimbursed up to $1,506,750 by CVAG. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The Dune Palms Road Bridge is programmed to receive a total of $17,510,000 
with the majority of funds, up to $15,501,000, coming from the federal HBP and 
the balance coming from CVAG and the City as the “local share.”  The attached 
Agreement (Attachment 2) is CVAG’s commitment for 75 percent of the local 
share (up to $1,506,750).  The City is responsible for the remaining cost estimated 
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to be $502,250.  The City’s share is currently approved and programmed to come 
from a mixture of Transportation Development Impact Fees and Art in Public Places 
Funds (for the bridge railings).   
 
In accordance with its policy for all CVAG reimbursement agreements, the 
Agreement establishes that CVAG may decline, or delay, to provide regional funds 
for the project.  To date, CVAG has never implemented this policy; however, if this 
were to occur, the City would be responsible for the entire local share of 
$2,009,000. 
 
BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS:  
 
During severe winter and summer storms, the existing three-lane Dune Palms Road 
low water crossing is frequently inundated and damaged due to debris within the 
stormwater channel.  In the interest of public health and safety, and in response to 
community concerns regarding frequent closures, the City intends to replace the 
low water crossing with a four-lane bridge to ensure all weather access for 
motorists and emergency vehicles.  
 
The City issued a Request for Proposals to obtain professional engineering services 
for this project in October 2014.  The City received four proposals from qualified 
engineering firms.  The Selection Committee is scheduled to conduct interviews on 
January 17, 2014, and submit a consultant design recommendation for 
consideration by the City Council in February 2014. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
Since this action will allow the City to obtain reimbursement from CVAG for up to 
$1,506,750 of the project cost, staff does not recommended alternative actions. 
 
Report prepared by:  Bryan McKinney, Principal Engineer 
Report approved for submission by:  Timothy R. Jonasson, P.E. 

       Public Works Director/City Engineer 
 
Attachments: 1.  Vicinity Map 

2.  Agency Reimbursement Agreement 
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